TOWN OF EAST HAMPTON

WATER POLLUTION CONTROL AUTHORITY
REGULAR MEETING

May 1, 2018
  APPROVED MINUTES

The Meeting of the Town of East Hampton Water Pollution Control Authority was held at the Colchester - East Hampton Waste Water Treatment Plant Meeting Room on Tuesday, May 1, 2018 at 6:00 P.M. 

Present: Mark Barmasse, John Suprono, Kerry Comisky, Mike Filanda, Peter Villa and Dave Terry
Not Present: David Hitchcock
Other Attendee(s) Tim Smith, Public Utilities Administrator & Ben Gilmore Joint Facility Operator 4.
1. Call to Order

Chairman Barmasse called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. 

2. Approval of Minutes

A. Regular Meeting of April 3, 2018
Mr. Suprono made a motion to approve minutes, seconded by Mrs. Comisky.  Vote 6-0, Motion Passed. 

3. Public Remarks 

None
4. Review of Correspondence
None
5. Committee Reports

A. Joint Facilities Committee
No meeting for the month of April.
B. Operations, Management & Budget
1) Budget Status FY 2017/18
Mr. Smith reported that there were no unexpected expenditures for the month of April. Revenue collection is in line to date with the exception of water revenue which commonly runs a month behind. (Copies distributed and made part of these minutes). 
C. Public Water Systems
1) Village Center Water System Operations

The Daily operations log indicates 6% unaccountable. Which is down from 18% from last month. System normal is approx. 10% unaccountable. 
2) Royal Oaks Water System Operations

 The Daily operations log indicates 15% unaccountable. Which is normal for this system. This system currently does not have a meter that measures the discharge into the distribution system. The setup of the system and piping has created difficulty with installation.
  3) Hampton Woods Water System
There are currently three properties sold. Developer is still waiting on a zoning change from P & Z to be able to move forward on building additional properties.
 4) Municipal Water System Update 
        Mr. Barmasse and Mr. Smith provided the Town Council with a presentation of the 

        Interconnection Study which was prepared by the Water Task Force. 
D. Sewer Development
1) Hampton Woods Sewer System

     Start up for Lift station is schedule for Friday May 4th 2018. 

2)  Portland Sewer Commission 

     No changes at this time.
6. Old Business, Discussion/Action
7. New Business, Discussion/Action


A.  Discussion on pump station alarm issue
Chestnut Hill pump station flooded on April 13th. The in-house alarm system failed and no alarms were activated. The flooding caused extensive damage to the control panels which resulted in an insurance claim of approx. $22,000.  A new Mission unit dialer (wireless) alarm system and control panel have since been installed at the pump station. To alleviate the risk of damage to the other pump stations, Mr. Smith is recommending that the other 16 stations that are scheduled to receive a Mission Unit dialer over the next few years are installed as soon as possible. Mr. Smith will also look into Nema 4 waterproof enclosures to protect the control panels and new Mission Units. 
Resolution: 

Mrs. Comisky made a resolution to move $80,000 from the capital budget for the purchase 16 Mission Unit dialers for 16 pump stations. Second by Mr. Filanda Vote 6-0, Motion Passed. 

Mr. Suprono left meeting at 7:04 pm 

B. Water budget FY 18/19
Mr. Smith presented the proposed 2018/19 Water Budget for review and began the discussion by outlining what the propose increases are expected to be. The Finance director has recommended the WPCA start budgeting for depreciation of the ROWS and the VCWS. The recommended budget for all systems including Hampton Woods would total $276,368 and represent an $86,240 or 45.4% increase. After much discussion the board made the following budget recommendation for all systems totaling $198,368 which represents an increase of 4.33% or $8,240 over last year. 
The recommended budget will be presented to the Town Council on Tuesday May 8, 2018 for review and will be set after the Public Hearing meeting on June 5, 2018.
Mr. Barmasse entertained a motion to approve the 2018/19 budget as modified which will require an increase over the 2017/18.  Motion approved by Mr. Villa, Seconded by Mr. Terry. Vote 5-0 Motion Passed
8. Adjournment 
Mr. Terry made a motion to adjourn that was seconded by Mrs. Comisky and approved.  Vote: 5-0; 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:43 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted,
Linda B Connors
Recording Secretary

Minutes approved by a unanimous vote (4-0) of the East Hampton Water Pollution Control Authority on June 5th, 2018.
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